


City of Farmington — Public Works Dept.

INTER

MEMO

OFFICE

Date: February 13,2014

TO: Rob Mayes, City Manager

From: David Sypher, Public Works Director

CC: Robert Campbell, Jay Burnham, Ezora Boognl, Nica Westerling

RE: Las Brisas Area Drainage System Review

City Council has directed a review of the status of the Las Brisas area drainage system. In summary, the
flash flooding events these rain storms caused completely overwhelmed all of the storm water structures
in the City, not once but three plus times in the September 2013 storm. This filled arroyos and storm
water systems cleaned prior to the 4 day event with silt and debris. The storm water system in this area
did not malfunction, nor was it a matter of improper or lack of maintenance. Both natural drainage ways
and the City’s storm water system were overwhelmed by the sheer volume of water and debris.

The City has since been working with HDR (Civil Engineering Firm) to provide recommendations
for City wide improvements to our storm drainage system in mid-August 2014. This broad holistic
approach will provide a prioritized improvement recommendation for City Council consideration.
If the recommendations are funded, these public infrastructure projects will improve and help the
storm drainage for future storm events. Additionally, in a December 5, 2013 memo to Council, staff
recommended installing a culvert under Los Brisas at Foothills Drive. Staff is recommending the
allocation of $40,000 dollars for this improvement.

The City has continued to maintain the City facilities in this area as recognized and provided for
under New Mexico law. The City does not clean or maintain private property which includes roof
drains, driveway culverts and driveways built by a property owner or installed by the property owners’
contractors. Please find attached a graphic representation of the subject area.

In conclusion, it is recommended that we continue to move forward with the approved HDR study of the

city wide arroyos and approve the allocation of the recommended culvert installation this construction
season. Public Works will also continue to maintain the drainage system as programmed.
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CITY OF FARMINGTON
INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor Roberts and City Council

FROM: Kristi Benson, CPPO, CPPB
Purchasing Supervisor

DATE: February 13, 2014
SUBJECT: Global Positioning System Field Inventor, RFP #14-100302

USING DEPARTMENT: Farmington Electric Utility System

A proposal opening was held on November 5, 2013 for Global Positioning System Field
Inventory, for the Farmington Electric Utility. Five offers were submitted. Presentations
were held on January 13, 2014 with the top two evaluated firms.

The Central Purchasing Department concurs with the recommendation from the evaluation
committee to award the contract Chapel Mapping, the top evaluated firm. Award is based
on the pricing schedule for services as required. The final rankings are listed below:

Chapel Mapping — Warren, PA
Davey Resource Group — Alpharetta, GA

Kristi Benson (Presenter)
Council Meeting 2/18/2014 Close/Reopen

XC: H. Andrew Mason, CPFO, Director of Administrative Services
Mike Sims, FEUS Director
File — RFP#14-100302 (EF)

Evaluation Committee:

John Armenta, Electric Utility

Kris Cope, Electric Utility

Nikki Marquez, Electric Utility

Luke Lugenbeel, Electric Utility

Bobby Kimball, Information Technology
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